**PAC-R-689** 

## Correspondence 3B.3 Meeting - 25/10/2012



Mary Lou McDonald/Oireachtas@W EBMAIL Sent by: Sinead NiBhroin@WEBMAIL

20/10/2012 11:05

To john@johnmcguinness.ie

cc Ted McEnery/Office/Oireachtas@H@USES

Subject PAC/Dublin City Council/Dublin Fire Brigade

John, a chara

I hope this mail finds you well.

Further to media reports I understand it is the intention of Dublin City Council to recruit 28 new entrants to the Dublin Fire Brigade using an external recruitment process.

In light of the current financial challenges of the City's budget it would seem an unnecessary waste of current expenditure to embark on a costly recruitment process when the Council could instead look to the former Dublin Fire Brigade Panel to fill these vacancies.

As I understand it those who made it on to the Panel were fully qualified and many are still available for work.

I believe the Council spent €300,000 on the former Panel over a number of years and on that basis I would have assumed it would have been the natural place to start when embarking on recruitment into the fire brigade.

I would like the Public Accounts Committee to write to the Minister for the Environment. Community and Local Government and to the Dublin City Council Manager asking that they explain their decision to take on this unnecessary additional cost and if they will reconsider to instead look to the former Dublin Fire Brigade Panel to fill the vacancies.

Is mise le meas.

Mary Lou McDonald TD Sinn Féin Deputy Leader Spokesperson for Public Expenditure and Reform

Leinster House Kildare Street Dublin 2

Tel: +353 1 6183230

Email: marylou.mcdonald@oireachtas.ie

Web: www.sinnfein.ie

Find me on Facebook and Twitter

The contents of this email including attachments are private and confidential and may also be subject to legal privilege. It is intended only for the use of the addressee. If you are not the addressee, or the person responsible for delivering it to the addressee, you may not copy or deliver this email or any attachments to anyone else or make any use of its contents; you should not read any part of this email or any attachments. Unauthorised disclosure or communication or other use of the contents of this email or any part thereof may be prohibited by law and may constitute a criminal offence.